

By Jacqueline Chua-Uy

Attending Fahui (Tao seminar) this year in Toronto was my first experience and it left a deep impression on me. I felt a strong sense of peace and unity among everyone present while in the temple.

I was given the opportunity to assist with the fruit offering. Although it was a small task, I felt genuinely happy to be able to contribute in my own way. Serving the temple, even in simple ways, reminded me that every sincere offering counts, and that cultivating the heart of service is part of the path.

One of the most touching aspects of the day was meeting new Tao relatives and feeling the warmth of our growing community. It's heartening to see that our temple is expanding, slowly but surely, with more people coming together in search of truth and spiritual cultivation.



今年多倫多明華道院的感恩祈福法會是後學第一次參加,給後學留下了深刻 的印象。在中堂裡,後學感受到一種深深的平靜與大家的團結一心。

後學有機會學習助端供果。雖然只是一件小事,但能貢獻一己之力,我感到由衷的快樂。也提醒自己,每一份真誠的付出都有意義,而培養服務眾生的心也是修道的一部分。

當天最令後學感動的一件事是認識了新的道親,感受到我們日益成長的多倫 多道場所散發出來的溫暖。看到我們的道場在慢慢擴展,越來越多人一起追尋真 理與修養心性,讓後學覺得很欣慰。



What made this Fahui even more meaningful was being able to share the experience with my children. I was so grateful they could witness and be part of the event. They had the chance to listen to Zhuli Brenda, who beautifully revisited the Three Treasures and reminded us of their deep importance in our daily cultivation. It was a valuable moment for all of us, and I hope it helps plant seeds of understanding in their hearts.

Though my Mandarin is limited, I was still able to grasp a portion of Leading Dian Chuan Shi's message. What stood out most was his reminder about having a grateful heart. His words were a powerful encouragement to recognize the blessing of having received the Tao, and a reminder to continue nurturing our spiritual growth. Oftentimes, in my daily life, it's easy to forget how precious this path is. Life is always busy and full of distractions, but the Fahui gave me a chance to pause and reflect spiritually with sincerity and gratitude.

I left the temple feeling renewed and thankful—for the teachings, the community, and the opportunity to keep growing. I look forward to continuing this journey, one step at a time, with a more grounded heart.



▲ 感恩陳平常領導點傳師慈悲前來主持感恩祈福法會。

這次法會更特別的地方,是後學能與孩子們一起參加。後學非常感恩他們能 親眼見證並參與其中。他們有機會聆聽到 Brenda 道務助理闡述三寶,提醒我們三 寶在日常修持中的重要性,這對我們全家來說都是非常珍貴的時刻,後學希望這 能在他們心中種下理解與覺悟的種子。

雖然後學的中文有限,但我還是能聽懂部分陳平常領導點傳師的開示。其中最今我印象深刻的是他提醒我們要有一顆感恩的心。陳領導點傳師的話語給了我極大的鼓勵,讓我再次意識到能得道是何等的福分,也提醒我要不斷培養自己的心性。在日常生活中,我常常會忘記這條修道之路是多麼珍貴。生活總是忙碌且充滿干擾,但這次法會讓我有機會停下腳步,真誠而感恩地進行心靈上的省思。

離開中堂時,後學感到煥然一新,心中充滿感謝——感謝這份教導、感謝多倫多所有的學長,也感謝有機會繼續在修道的道路上成長。後學期待著未來能一步一步,踏實地走下去,讓自己的心更加安定踏實。



▲ Brenda 道務助理用心地闡述三寶再探。